
 
 

TOWN OF TROY 
SPECIAL MEETING 

 
November 17, 2016 

 
 

 Chairman, Roger Mack, called the special town board meeting to order at 6:15 p.m., on 
Thursday, November 17, 2017, at the Town of Troy town hall. 

Roll call was taken with the following responding:  Roger Mack, Don Meise, and Jeff 
Lohr. 
             It was verified that the notice of the meeting was posted in three locations in the 
township. 

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the concern property owner, Andrea M.  
Schleifer, has with the removal of trees along the east side of Troy Village Road.  Because said 
trees are creating a safety hazard for residents at Troy Village as well as a danger during the 
winter months, the town board hired Timberline Construction, LLC to remove and trim the 
trees located on both sides of the right-of-way.  
 The township does own the easement along said road but the exact measurements 
aren’t recorded.  Therefore, the board has two options: 

1) To refrain from removing any of the trees on the east side of the road, or 
2) Hire a surveyor to determine the dimensions of the right-of-way. 

After considerable discussion, Mack called for a motion.  Lohr made a motion, seconded  
by Meise, to retain a surveyor.  Motion carried 3-0. 
 Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
 
     Respectively submitted, 
 
 
 
     Don Meise, Acting Clerk 
  


